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NEW PRESIDENT IN THE DRIVER’S SEAT  

              REPORT FROM JON HAACK                                                     

 

 

Hi all 

On the 20th March your new Committee met for the first time.  

Being it was our first meeting for the year it came with a very large agenda, resulting in an even larger amount of 

discussion and action points to be minuted.   

 

My apologies to our new Secretary Ken who got bombarded with these items to be recorded.  Great job thank you 

Ken, and great input from the team.  

 

Our next meeting in two months will not be so arduous (famous last words!)  

 

You will see our Scheduled monthly runs have been listed up until and including November.  

The Nelson monthly Thursday runs, and the Marlborough monthly Tuesday runs have proved to be a great success 

hence they are to continue.  

Ideas for runs/visits/activities are always appreciated so please forward your ideas to a committee member.  

Vehicle collections and gardens especially we would like to know about.  

 

I look forward to catching up with as many of you members as I can.  Please forgive me if I haven't meet you 

personally yet.  The following stats might give you a clue as to why it’s a big task.  

 

Nelson Marlborough Classic Motoring Club.  

Total membership as at:    10/02/2025 – 333  (180 plus partners)               

 Nelson Region              136    41% 

 Marlborough Region    139    42% 

 Other Regions                58    17% 

 

Committee      12 members (1 advisory role)  

Made up of: 

     Nelson        3 Members  

     Blenheim    9 Members  

 

Happy and safe Motoring people  

 

Cheers Jon  

 

 



 

 

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT 
 

 

 

 

 

It was a great response by members for the CLASSIC MOTORING CLUB AGM held at Lake Rotoiti in February.    

A stunning lunch was put on by Lathan and his staff plus a great ride in the country for the many who participated.     

 

It’s always sad when we see committee who stand down after giving a lot to our club over a number of years with 

their organisational skills and friendship, but it’s equally satisfying when other members stand to replace them and 

volunteer to keep our club in good heart and active.  Welcome on to the committee Gerardine Haack,                       

Dot Anderson-Lee, Ken Allcott and Kevin Gear.  Being prepared to put your hand up and help organise events for 

others is a sign of the sound health of our club.  

 

With the name change of the Club to NELSON MARLBOUGH CLASSIC MOTORING CLUB we are working on     

new members names tags and the idea of a sash that can be used when we gather on club events to advertise to the 

public just who we represent.  

 

It is with great sadness that our past treasurer and very active club member for many years Peter Hoult has passed 

away.  Our deepest sympathy and thoughts are with Bev and her family at this time.  Pete was an enthusiastic and 

supportive club member who loved to get out in his Porsche 911 or his immaculate MGB.  

 

We are so lucky to have members like Pat Pascoe who is prepared to stand up and organise another Lord Nelson     

event based in Geraldine in August.   

 

To keep us out on the roads your committee and club members are currently organising monthly runs to places of 

interest and the Marlborough 2nd Tuesday of the month, Nelsons last Thursday local events.  If you would be          

willing to help organise one of these events, please let me know.  

 

Thanks to Wayne Bell for an article of WHATS IN HIS SHED.  We need more membership participation to keep       

this section of Anne-Marie's wonderful Newslettter running.  Please let me have YOUR contribution.  

 

Until we catch up on one of the events listed below get out there and enjoy the Autumn colours with a drive in the 

country.  

 

                                                                                                                                                     

Pete Glue                                                                                        

Club Captain    

 

 

 

    



                                                                  

                                                                                  

 

 

          none this time    

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Name Tags: 
  

Please wear your name tag on Classic car runs as we have a number of new members, and it helps greatly 

with introductions for those of us suffering ageism. Replacement name tags, including lanyard and holder 

can be ordered through our club treasurer email: waynefbell@gmail.com for $5.00. 

      Newsletter - Any information you would like to put in the newsletter please 

 email - Pete: p.j.glue@xtra.co.nz    or   Anne-Marie: anne-marie.campbell@xtra.co.nz  

 

Website & Emailing of Club Notices – Sonja Greenhill      
Sonja will oversee the Club’s Website and email out all the club notices you receive and if you change your email 

address, postal address or phone number, please let her know so she can update the club records or if you have 

problems not receiving your Club notices contact her: 0275789062 Sonja.  

  

Membership Forms are available on the Website so if you have friends that want to join download or get them  

too and fill it in and send it back to the club.   

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

     

 

                       Don’t forget to check out the club’s website:  www.classicmotoringnelson.org.nz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome New Members 
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We are updating our records for your new name tag. 

 
 

 

HAVE YOU HAD A CHANGE OF POSTAL ADDRESS? 

 

Please advise your current Postal Address if changed since membership application filled in. 

Remember to include postal code. 

Email any changes to gedhaack@gmail.com 

This will ensure that you receive your new name tag.  

Thank you 
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Please be careful when you receive emails – take a second and double check if in doubt. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

There are a lot of spam emails going around, so please be vigilant and check who is sending these emails.  

   

This is one, a number of the club members have received from President Jon.   

   

Highlighted, is not Jon's email address.  Also, there are usually spelling mistakes.  

   

Please delete any that are asking for money like this one below.  

   

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Peter Bernard Hoult 

     13 May 1947 - 4 March 2025  
 

 

 

 

Peter was born in Blenheim in 1947. He worked in the BNZ bank in Blenheim where he met Bev.  

 

Bev would take the cash to the bank from where she worked and met Peter when she deposited the money.   

Apparently, Bev got special treatment at the cashier window and one day had to follow her back to work because 

according to Peter the cash did not balance. yea right. 

 

They married in Blenheim and had two daughters and a son.  Peter was transferred with the Bank to 

Motueka,Wellington, Masterton , and back to Nelson.They lived in Farnham Drive Richmond and after leaving the 

Bank built a home in Hill Plough Heights. Peter and Bev did all the landscaping, including collecting the stones and 

boulders for all the retaining walls. On the hillside that was some achievement.  Peter had a lawn mowing business      

for a few years as an early retirement gig.  

 

Peter loved country music and travelled to many concerts. His Music library is vast and loved playing it on his trusty 

stereo bought at Spices Home Appliance shop in High Street Motueka. Long time ago.  

 

Peter Loved Classic Cars and drove a Porsche 911 and also a 1968 MG convertible. He travelled all over                  

New Zealand on many Classic Car Tours.  His last was with our Z cars and group of four early December last year 

and was determined to do it whatever his condition. Peter was on the committee of the car club and treasurer for      

many many years. He was given the Honour of Life Membership Just a few weeks before his passing as recognition 

for his dedication to the Classic Car Club.  He was really chuffed about this. 

 

 Peter and Bev joined the Coastal Garden Group and Peter served on the committee for a few years and then became 

Chairperson. He was always willing to help with the Flower Shows at Mapua.  He would help put up the Flower      

Show signs, and with his trusty Blue Ute would distribute the Garden fertilizer to Members in the Ute or the Honda 

station wagon was full of plants for the sales table each Club Day.  Peter used to say I had plants on my lap all the   

way to Tasman and sometimes he wondered where in the car he would be able to sit. Garden visits were a must for 

Peter all around the Nelson area, Blenheim, Hanmer and throughout NZ. 

 

 Peter was a very calm Gentleman and was willing to help anyone without being asked. 

 Peter was unwell for 14 months but still carried on as though there was nothing wrong and made it to the Classic      

Car events whenever possible.  

 

We all have great memories to remember Peter by. We will always be thinking of you Pete forever. 

 

 I thank you for the opportunity to write a few words as a great mate and friend in the Memory of Peter Hoult. 

 

 From Geoff. 

 



 

 

-  



         

         Sunday 13th April                       

       Portage Resort - Lunch                                                                  

 

 

 

 

Trip departs to the Portage Resort from Havelock Marina at 11am.   

   

No morning tea meeting has not been organised so you will have make time to grab a coffee when you arrive              

or bring your own.   

   

Nelson members meet at QE2 Drive Carpark just past the Trafalgar Street round about for a 9.15am departure.  

   

Marlborough members meet at the Blenheim Railway Station for a 9.30am departure.   

   

The Kenepuru road condition I’m told has a few one lane areas and maybe some gravel sections.  The traffic is          

very light around the middle of the day.   It’s a very scenic 1-hour drive so no need to rush.   

   

A set menu 2 course lunch will be served at 12.30pm  

   

Cost is $49.00 per person. (Menu Attached)  

   

If attending, please pay to below the clubs bank account so we can count numbers.  

Account 12-3165-0158467-00    

   

Code is Portage          Reference is Surname and Initials  

   

Cheers 

Jon Haack    

027 222 9505    

jonhaack2@gmail.com  

   

LUNCH  

FISH AND CHIPS New Zealand catch of the day beer battered | fries | salad  

MUSHROOM BURGER V/ GF* Smoked mushroom | pickled red onion | mushroom duxelles | swiss cheese | fries | salad  

STEAK SANDWICH GF* Sirloin steak | pickled red onion | mushroom duxelles | swiss cheese | fries | salad 

 SEEDY SALAD $28 VG, GF Roasted vegetables | seeds | nuts  

DESSERT  

CHOCOLATE BROWNIE V Vanilla ice cream, nuts and caramel  

CRÈME BRULEE V/ GF* Shortbread | Vanilla ice cream 

 SORBET SELECTION VG/ GF* 

 V = Vegetarian, VG = Vegan, DF = Dairy Free, GF = Gluten Free, GF* = Can be substituted to suit Gluten Free                                 

Please let us know about any specific dietary requirements.   

 

mailto:jonhaack2@gmail.com


                   

 

Tour Organiser Pat Pascoe has organised for August 2025.  

   

   

  AUGUST ‘APRIL FOOL TOUR’ TO GERALDINE 

   

 

 

Sunday 10th to Wednesday 13th August 2025 

 - Travel south to Geraldine - Sunday 10th & 11th August 2025 - Geraldine. 

 

Note:  

Numbers are limited.  

Please confirm availability with tour organiser Pat Pascoe 027 4421786  

   

Accommodation is booked as follows for 2 nights  

   

1 -   Geraldine Motels    03 693 8501 - 10 units – (Please book this one first)    

2 -   Scenic Route Assure Motels   0800 723 643  

   

Units in each are booked in the name of Pat Pascoe.    I have only 20 units held in Geraldine till Mid-April. 

   

Please book your own accommodation. 

   

I have a full day sorted for Monday and maybe into Tuesday and then to Rangiora to Daniel Smiths amazing    

collection.   More to follow.  

   

Tuesday 12th August 2025 - Rangiora  

   

Rangiora Lodge Motels   03 313 8796    

4 x 2 Bedroom units    

4 x 1 Room units.  

   

Riverstone lodge is the next closest   03 313 1863    

Then Wayside Motels at Woodend   03 312 7616.  

   

I will organize a meal for Tuesday evening in Rangiora.  

   

More to follow as I know numbers  

 

 Regards  

Pat Pascoe  

 
You will need to book your accommodation and then email Pat on p.pascoe@xtra.co.nz to say that you are going.  

mailto:p.pascoe@xtra.co.nz


   

 

  Recent Events 
               

 

 

Blenheim’s Tuesday Cruise Day 

 

 
March's Tuesday Cruise-Day was held on Wednesday 12th, simply because our two chosen destinations are not       

open on Tuesday.  

Not such a large turnout which suggests to me Wednesdays must be golf day or something.  

However, 14 meet up at the Vintage Car Club where we got a warm welcome and supplied with morning tea and 

scones.  

Following this we had a tour of the car museum, and our tour guide Bill explained the exhibits.  

From there we wandered into the many parts sheds, all well-presented and sorted by a dedicated team of car 

enthusiasts.  

A part for all manner of cars, mostly pre-70’s I’m thinking.  

Next stop Boom Town (Good suggestion by Kevin Parkes) for a craft beer and lunch. 

Great hosts and wonderful park like setting under the tress.  

Even had a sand pit with earth moving equipment which the ‘boys’ couldn’t resist!  

A bit of a sun shower didn’t dampen our spirits.  Just had to snuggle in a bit under the umbrellas.  

Time for a coffee, sweets and shelter so we headed to the Runway Cafe where the coffee was great as always.  

Another successful run made great by the wonderful participants. 

 

Cheers Jon  

 

              

               
     



               

                  

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 



    

      

 

 

                          

 

   

 

Nelson’s Thursday Run 
 

 Nelson's Thursday Run 27th March 2025 

 

On a beautiful sunny Nelson day12 cars and 22 members of the 

Nelson Marlborough Classic Motoring Club, departed the 

carpark of the Nelson Classic Car Museum.  Included in the 12 

were two cars from Blenheim joining the Nelson members. 

The route took the group along the back roads of Richmond and 

Brightwater, through Wakefield, then towards St Arnaud via 

Eighty-Eight Valley and Stock Road. Turning off at Valley Road, 

back towards SH6, gave some of the drivers the opportunity to 

clear the cobwebs from their cars. 

The destination was the Kohatu Flat Rock Cafe where Richard 

and Sue Horrell met our group. The staff made us very welcome, 

and all had an enjoyable lunch. 

Neil & Joan Thompson 



 
  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

               

 

 

    What’s in Wayne & Julee,s Shed??                  
 

 

1971 Pontiac GTO 

Purchased 2014 

2016 New alloy heads, alloy intake manifold, 4-barrel Holly carby.  Fitted an overdrive unit. 

2018 Fully bare metaled, and completely new paint.  A new custom upholstery and carpet throughout  

           

1976 MGB Roadster  

Purchased 2007 

Fitted with; Leyland P76 V8, Toyota Silica 5 speed gearbox and Ford 8” limited slip diff. 

Lowered to chrome bumper specs and all suspension uprated 

 

1979 Nissan 280ZX 

Purchased 2016 

2017 Uprated cam, all emission control removed, fitted with coil-over spark and a Link   

         Computer engine control system and uprated suspension and brakes 

2017 Fully bare metaled, and completely new paint.  A new custom upholstery and carpet throughout         

           

1992 Nissan 300ZX (Twin Turbo)  

Purchased 2011 

2013 All suspension uprated and fitted with a Link Computer engine control system and   

         uprated brakes 

2014 All new custom upholstery and carpet throughout 

 

2012 Nissan 370Z Convertible (Julee’s Car) 

Purchased 2022 

 

 

    



                                                                                                                       

                                

 

    
 

                                                                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     
 
                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

How on earth do they transfer the fleet to Timaru when the time come?.    Count me in!!! – Pete G 

 
 

 
                                                                                                         
As promised a picture of the Club Captains rear end              
of his car. 
                                                                                                                                
Apparently the end is near………………. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  

 

The continuing History lesson from the 2018 booklet published by club member Denis LeCren.   

Some of the names are still in your club today – do you remember this day????? 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

How many have some of these hanging about????? 

 

 

 

                          

 



 

 
 

 

Hello All Members 

 

BOOKING SYSTEMS  

 

Many Restaurants and Cafes are now insisting that bookings are confirmed some days prior to attending 

their establishment.  Further they may well insist that even if you do not attend that the meal isto paid for. 

 

This has come about due to them having to order and have enough food for the numbers booked and also 

have enough staff on hand to provide the service. 

 

They will often have to throw out unused food and pay stay even if people don’t show. 

 

On this basis the club, for many functions, may require you to: 

 

1.  Confirm your booking/attendance by a given date prior to the event. 

2.  If equired, either pay a deposit or the full amount prior to the date specified. 

3.  If you decide to cancel after the given date, prior to the event, there will in all probability, be no fefund 

4.  If you decide after the given date, prior to the event, that you wish to attend then in all probability you 

will be   excluded. 

5. If you just show up to attend any function with out confirming bookings/attenance then your 

participation will be at the discretion of the establishment we are attending.  Please do not be offended 

if you are excluded. 

6. If the club is subsidising the cost of the event and you do not attend without notifying the club by the 

given date, prior to the event then you may well be required to refund the club the subsidised amount.  

This is because the club will be having to pay for your participation in the event even though you do not 

attend and this results in a direct loss to the club and its members. 

 

 

When required please ensure your payment is made to the CORRECT account specified. 

 

GENERAL  ACCOUNT – 12-3165-0158467-00 

 

TOUR ACCOUNT – 12-3165-0158467-01 

 

Also please ensure that on the Payee details your: 

1.  Your surname and initials are entered in the Particulars column 

2.  The event name or code is entered in the Reference column 

 

 
 



                                                                 

 

NPD OFFER TO CLASSIC CAR MEMBERS:  

  
                                NPD is all about making your life better  

 

• We operate with lower overheads so we can pass fuel savings onto motorists —helping the family budget 

go further each week.  
• Our fuel sites are easy to use, with weather protection, good lighting and plenty of room, making your day 

a little bit better.  

• As a 100% New Zealand-owned family business, we’re locals just like you.  

• Filling up at NPD is great for your budget and for our local economy too.  
•   

Classic Motoring Society of Nelson Inc Offer to Members:  

  

• This offer will consist of Fuel discounts applied to 91, 95, 100 octane petrol and Diesel on the following 

basis.  
All petrol grades NPD will offer 12c off the weekly Local Area Price (not pump) at all their locations, 
this includes retail and their unmanned sites. Fuel cards are designed to default to the best price on 
the day.  

• If NPD are having a special promotion and that discount is better than the discounts loaded on your fuel 

card it will default to the special promotional offer.  

• The weekly Local Area Prices change at midnight Friday.  

• Waiver of the $3 monthly account fee and the 0.15c transaction fees on all accounts.  
•  
Benefits offered by NPD  
• Full range of fuels: 91, 95, 100 octane and Diesel.  
• Convenience of use - 24 hours access to self-serve sites and truck stops.  
• Large nationwide network https://www.npd.co.nz/npd-retail-network/  

• Use the Gold Card and NPD card together at “manned" sites so that you are billed as normal but receive  

• the 15c discount offered by the Gold Card.  

• PIN number security.  

• Multiple cards per account, with different purchase limits available on each card.  

• Monthly invoice and statement.  

• Payment by direct debit on the 10th of the month following invoice.  
•   

Application information  
• Applications to be made on the NPD application form, which can be downloaded from the NPD website. 

https://www.npd.co.nz/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/24780-Credit-Application-Form-NPDcard-

22062021.pdf  
  

• Please note that you are a Classic Motoring Society of Nelson Inc member on the application form and 

then email to: npdcard@npd.co.nz  
 

Nelson office number:   03 5446162                                                                                

 

 

 



 INSURANCE:  YOU HAVE TWO OPTIONS:  

STAR INSURANCE:  

We are a niche motor vehicle Insurer and specialise in insuring enthusiast vehicles as well vintage, motorsport, custom & performance 

vehicles.  We also insure motorcycles, motorhomes and caravans and prestige cars.  So not your normal everyday vehicle, but anything 

a little bit special or unique is what they do.  

We would like to work with the clubs you are associated with to build a long-term working relationship and offer great insurance 

options for your fellow members:  
  
The benefits we can offer the club include:  

 

• Sponsorship and support events / Rebates or discounted premiums for club members / Spot prices/giveaways / Myself as a direct  

contact person for any motor vehicle insurance queries / Easy to use online quoting and purchase facility / No glass excess Let me know 

if you have any questions at all, I look forward to your reply.  

  
We track the policies referred by the club by providing a unique promo code and URL link the club can share on its website and social 

media pages.  We do ask new clients where they heard about us from and if they were to say “Classic Motoring Society” we would 

assign that new quote to the club.  If the new client purchases the policy a commission will be allocated to the club.  
For the club to obtain the commissions, we normally let a decent amount build up say $100 or more and we will require club details and 

bank account details to transfer the funds.  
  

So please call 0800 250 600 or online starinsure.co.nz & use this Promo Code for special discount JO-STAR Joanne 

Smith  
Key Account Manager – Clubs & Associations  
Star Underwriting Agents Ltd T/A Star Insurance Specialists  

Building 6, 15 Accent Drive, East Tamaki, Auckland, New Zealand  
PO Box 97 954, Manukau City, Auckland 2241  
PH 0800 250 600 | MOB 027 808 6928 | DD 09 250 6017 

joanne.smith@starinsure.co.nz | starinsure.co.nz  

                   

……..…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………  

  

 SWANN INSURANCE  
The Club has a good arrangement with Swann Insurance and many members have taken up Insurance with them.  Ask for a quote 

when next renewing your insurance – phone 09 9696000.  

Club Member Benefits:  
20% premium discount, plus, reduced premiums for additional Classic Vehicles  
Agreed Value  
24/7 Roadside Assist  
Full glass cover (includes all glass and lenses / Name your own repairer (painter) / Guarantee on repairs / Unlimited mileage (policy 

not designed for cars driven every day) /Total loss salvage rights (first option to buy back the vehicle) / Emergency repairs and 

accommodation / Club event/track cover (if the club has a day at Ruapuna etc you are covered) / 7-day car hire following theft / $20 

million legal liability  

 

 

 

               
    

Club Benefits :   Club receives 5%  
commi ssion on all policies taken out by the  
members and 10% whenever the policy  
renews with Swann.   
  



            INTER ISLAND FERRY CROSSINGS      

Remember for massive discounts book through Tony Hirst Motorsport Discount Booking 

Agent: tony@cookstraitcrossings.co.nz   or check out  Cook Strait Crossings: 
https://www.cookstraitcrossings.co.nz/ 

Book now with Tony for Interislander or Bluebridge Ferry crossings.  We have re-partnered with 
Interislander to bring our Motorsport/Car Club members and groups exclusive new rates! 
All bookings with Interislander are fully flexible and are priced lower than your standard non-Flexi rates. 

Book now and pay later! No payment due until ten days prior to departure, with a full refund policy! What a great deal!! We 
are sure you would love to save a few extra dollars where you can so contact us for a no obligation quote to see how we can 
help you keep your travel costs down!  

If you aren’t part of the Motorsport community but don’t want to miss out on the great savings to be had, don’t worry, we can 
also offer you a fantastic discount with Bluebridge to ensure you get to your destination at a great price! (Separate terms and 
conditions may apply). 

 Book now to secure your sailing dates!         Cook Strait Crossings.  https://www.cookstraitcrossings.co.nz/ 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….  
                                                                                    

 

  

Don’t forget your Supercheap Auto cash trade price………….   
  

This has been set up and all we as members of this club need to do is present our membership nametag, 

Pay for the items on the spot and us members will get trade discount.  

…………………………………………………………………………                       

 

A Cash sale only account has been set up at BNT Automotive for club members. 

All club members need to do is advise the team at BNT, (Blenheim, Nelson & Richmond) 

that they wish to put a cash sale through via the Classic Motoring Society account. 

 

If in Nelson or Richmond, they may want to quote the fast key for the account, which is 

CMS or the account number #57035. 

 

Warren Peter - Store Manager Blenheim 

Warren.Peter@bntnz.co.nz 
 

…………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

That’s it for another newsletter done and dusted – remember check your inboxes for events that happen in between       

the newsletter and don’t forget to email your change of address if it has changed. 

 

                                                                                                                             Anne-Marie 😊   

                                                                 

https://www.cookstraitcrossings.co.nz/
https://cookstraitcrossings.us17.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6e3d4b0055abe5ed690606bb7&id=17b43d3cb6&e=7f6774ee79
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2025/2026 

Events List for Nelson Marlborough Classic Motoring Club 

                    Remember to check your email’s prior to runs just in case it has been cancelled.                                            
              And don’t forget if you need to reply to an event do it now so things don’t get cancelled.            

                                          
                                                                  

  

8th April - Blenheim Tuesday Cruise Day    

Meet at 10am at Blenheim Railway Station carpark for pre-trip coffee (if you wish ready for a 10.30 briefing                 

and start).  10am coffee at '23 Grove Rd Cafe'. (Across the road from the Railway Station)  

One-hour scenic Drive to Butchers Flat Camp Site Wakamarina for a byo picnic lunch.  

If weather doesn’t favour a picnic, we will find an alternative run and send out an email.  

Phone me if in doubt.  

Cheers Jon 

0272229505 

 

Sunday April 13th - Portage Resort Lunch Trip  

    Departs to the Portage Resort from Havelock Marina at 11am.  See Newsletter for full details  

   

 

   

18-20th April - Easter Weekend   

   

   

 

 

24th April – Nelson Thursday Run   Nelson’s “ HOMS DE LA BEWILDERED " with Pete Glue 

 - Meet at Nelson Classic Car Museum Carpark (WOW)  – 1 Cadilac Way, Annesbrook                                                               

       At 10am for 10.15 departure    

                                 

 

 



 

May 13th – Blenheim Tuesday Cruise Day                                                                      

 

 

17-18th May = FoMC 30th Anniversary Celebrations and AGM in Christchurch. 

          If you wish to attend, please contact President Jon for further information. 

 

18th May – Sunday – What’s in my shed Run – Motueka with Pete Glue 

          Meet Richmond NMIT Campus at 9.45 am for 10am departure. 

 

 

May 29th Nelson Thursday Run 

 

 

10th June Blenheim Tuesday Cruise Day 

 

June 15th Sunday -  Kekerengu Trip 

 

26th June – Nelson Thursday Run 

8th July – Blenheim Tuesday Cruise Day 

20th July - Sunday Mid-Winter Lunch Rai-Valley  

31st July Nelson Thursday Run 

12th August Blenheim Tuesday Cruise Day 

10th-13th Tour to Geraldine - see information in newsletter 

28th August - Nelson Thursday Cruise Day 

9th September – Blenheim Tuesday Cruise Day 

September - Marlborough Rural  

25th September - Nelson Thursday run 

14th October Blenheim Tuesday Cruise Day  

October - Mystery tour Marlborough region.  

30th October - Nelson Thursday run 

11th November – Bleneheim Tuesday cruise day 

November -  Motueka region 

27th November – Nelson Run 

The clubs standard Nelson region Thursday runs held on the last Thursday of each month and the Marlborough region     

Tuesdays runs held in the 2nd Tuesday of each month.  



 

 

 

  
 


